
there has been a significant 

increase in dogs on the 

school site and the risks 

associated with that. 

Caralee and FLDC must 

fall into line with 

Departmental policy that 

provides for ôservice 

dogsõ (eg guide & story 

dogs) only on site. I can 

also make allowances for 

news and story-telling 

(dogs, rabbits etc included) 

with advanced notice. I 

understand this will be an 

inconvenience to some 

people, and I appreciate 

those people with dogs 

taking the time to 

understand why we canõt 

allow dogs on site.      

Signs will 

go up 

soon, and 

this will 

take effect 

Friday 

25th May 

to enable 

people to 

transition to the new 

policy.  

Jason Shapcott 

Principal  

We are already nearly half 

way through the term with 

NAPLAN testing 

completed and teachers 

beginning to look at 

reports in preparation for 

the end of term.  

The P&C just completed a 

successful Spellathon 

fundraiser with the support 

of teachers. Prizes were 

awarded at assembly.   

The school receives 

support from many 

sources including the P&C, 

philanthropic donations 

and voluntary 

contributions. Parents 

receive their voluntary 

contribution notice at the 

start of the year and, as 

with anything voluntary, it 

is your choice or not as to 

whether you contribute. 

Rest assured the money 

supports many of the 

various programs that 

make Caralee a great 

school, and we look to this 

friendly reminder bringing 

in a flood of contributions 

to Shannon in the office. 

Speaking of great things, 

Week 5 traditionally sees 

our 

Family 

Picnic 

Day on 

Wednesday, 30th of May. 

Coincidently, a sporting 

spectacular will be on offer 

and parents and children 

will be allowed to eat on 

the oval and watch 

ôEngland Vs Staff (CCS/

FLDC) All Starsõ soccer 

final which has been 

organised by our Student 

Support Officer, Sam 

Atkins.  

The competition over the 

course of the term has 

been fantastic with team 

captains leading their teams 

with great spirit. 

Ultimately, England was 

successful and will play the 

staff team. Unfortunately, I 

have military leave that 

week so Mrs Norman will 

have to fill in!! 

Finally, I have the 

opportunity to talk to 

many parents who walk to 

and from school and at the 

same time walk the dog 

and bring them on site. In 

the past we have not had a 

problem but, unfortunately, 

Principal  
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Our website: 

www.caraleecs.wa.edu.au 

SMS Attendance: 

0409 883 536 

Our email address: 

Caralee.cs@education.wa.edu.au 

Allergy friendly school: 

Please remember NO 

NUTS or nut products. 

 

¶ Wed, 30th May      

Family Picnic Day (&) 

¶ Wed, 30th May   

Super Soccer Final 

¶ Mon, 4th Jun      

WA Day            

Public Holiday 

¶ Wed, 6th Jun    

Assembly (C2) 

¶ Sun, 10th Jun   

Gee Dads Bowling 

¶ Mon, 11th Jun 

P&C Resilience Kit 

Evening Seminar 

¶ Fri, 15th Jun     

Story Dogs        

Fundraiser 

Inside this issue:  

Family Picnic Day &  

Super Soccer Final  

Dogs on site  

 
REMINDER: Children are not 

permitted to play on playground 

equipment before/after school as 

there will be no duty staff. 

Thank you 

to Jacquie 

Barns of 

Winthrop 

Gardens SUPA IGA who 

attended todayõs assembly 

and presented Caralee with 

the proceeds from our 

school benefits program. 



THEY'RE HERE! The new 2018/2019 Entertainment 

Books are now available from the Caralee Community School 

front office. Want to know what's inside? Have a flick through 

here: online.flippingbook.com/view/866062/ 

You can order online here: entertainmentbook.com.au/

orderbooks/835u08 or pop in to the office to collect and pay 

by cash or credit card.  

If you have any questions, please call Sam: 0402 330 138 or 

email: samgleed@live.com  

Thank you for your  

support  
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KINDERGARTEN 2019  

If your child was born between the      
1st July 2014 and 30th June 2015,    
they are now eligible to be enrolled      
for Kindergarten next year.                       

Enrolment Packs are now available       
at the Caralee Front Office.  

 

Fundraising  - Thank you to all 

students, teachers and parents 

for making this yearõs Spellathon 

a wonderful success ð funds 

raised to date $3,242! If you 

havenõt handed in your sponsor-

ship money, please remember to 

take it into the front office this 

week. Congratulations to all the 

prize winners. 

 

Canteen  - The Canteenõs first 

themed food day for 2018 was a 

great success. Thank you to all 

the families who ordered      
pancakes. The kids had a fun 

time adding toppings and of 

course eating!  

A Big Thank You to IGA  

Willagee  for their kind 

donation of supplying the 

toppings for the kids Pancakes ð 

your generosity is greatly     

appreciated. 

 

CCS      

P &C 

are 

holding 

a free information night òKids 

and Anxietyó, hosted by Gemma 

Lee Taylor from Resilience Kit 

on the 11th  June, 7pm for  

Parents and Carers of Caralee 

Community School.   

 

Although this information even-

ing is a free event ð bookings are 

required as places will be limited 

(this is a closed event and is not 

open to the general public).  

To make a booking, please email:    

More information is on the 

school webpage under ôP & Cõ, 

and on the Caralee P&C Face-

book Page.  

https://www.facebook.com/

caralee.p.and.c.2016/ 

Scholastic Book Fair             

19th  -25th  June 

P&C are looking for volunteers 

to help in the School Library for 

the Scholastic Book Fair and    

assist students (particularly the 

younger year groups) to show 

them around the fair and put 

together a Wish List. 

If you are available, for even a 

short time, during school hours 

until 3.30pm between Tuesday, 

19th and Monday, 25th June, 

please call Natalie on 0429 100 

096, or leave your details on 

9314 1677. 

The funds raised are dedicated 

to providing new books and 

teaching resources. 

Uniform Shop  

Please note our Uniform Shop is 

prepared for winter with our 

black waterproof jackets and 

ochre fleece zip jackets in stock. 

Come in and grab one before the 

rainy weather settles in. 

Due to supplier cost increases, 

there will be an upcoming price 
increase on a number of uniform 

items commencing in Term 3.  

Place an order or come in and 

see Nat and Jen this term to beat 

the price increase ð details of 

new prices to be circulated prior 

to start of Term 3 once the new 

price list has been finalised.  

 

Next P & C Meeting: Tue , 

19th  June 2018 @ 7pm. 

Ask Questions      Be Involved  

Come and see òRamboó (and his 

fellow Story Dogs) in action as 

they appear at Bunnings,  

OõConnor this Saturday         

May, 26th between 9.00am and 

11.00am. 

 

Please support Rambo in his 

quest to ômake reading fun for 

children, so they become      

confident lifelong readersõ.  

(see back page for more details). 

 

Evaporation rates are generally lower in winter, so 

you can leave your sprinklers off and let the rain 

take care of your lawn and garden instead. The 

Winter Sprinkler Switch -off aims to prevent wast-

age and save water for the drier months.  The 

Switch -off has been in place since 2010, and has 

been a permanent water saving initiative ever since.  

SCHOOL -AGED HEALTH SERVICES PARENT SURVEY  

Help the Department of Health to improve school -aged 

health services  

Do you have a child aged between three and 18?  

Child and Adolescent Community Health and WA Country Health 

Service are reviewing the community health services provided to 

school-aged children and across Western Australia.  

You are invited to complete a short survey to help them understand 

what is important to you, what is working well and what could be 

made better. For more information and to complete the survey, visit 

http://healthywa.wa.gov.au/Schoolhealth-services.  

The survey closes on Friday 8 June.  

Come & meet þRamboÿ, our Caralee Story Dog! 
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